
Minutes
Traffic and Circulation Committee Meeting

Thursday, April 20th at NCSD, 148 South Wilson
9:00 to 11:00 am

Present:  Marianne Buckmeyer, Peggy Cox, Clyde Cruise, Vince McCarthy, Dale Ramey, Eugene Score, Jeanne Taylor, Dave Watson and Cody
Wiseman

1 South County Traffic Model Report  - Dale Ramey
a. Clarification of statement on page 65 regarding Woodland’s payback.

 i. Place note on page 65 referring to Table 16

This has been done in the recent Woodlands Developer Agreement.
b. Response to comments (attached).

Dale Ramey will check
c. Inclusion of Tefft/Mary/Hill/101 CIP in appendix.
d. Pass-by rate

Dale Ramey will provide rationale for change from 70% to 25%
e. Glossary

Reviewed and accepted
f. Acceptance and approval of report for presentation to NCAC.

2  Striping, signing and lane adjustment for:
a. Orchard Ave - Tefft to Division
b. Division Street - South Frontage to Las Flores
c. Thompson Ave - Tefft to just north of the High School
d. South Frontage - Southland to Grande

Information received and accepted

3 Speeding on Stanton

Motion made by Jeanne Taylor and seconded by Vince McCarthy that SCAC requests that County Public Works installs a solar powered,
driver feedback sign on Stanton Road in such a location to encourage downhill drivers to curtail their excessive speeds.  Motion passed
unanimously.

4 Residents near the intersection of Glen Haven and Hettrick have indicated that there are an inordinate number of
accidents at that intersection.  The most recent accident, a serious one, was on February 8th.  There exists a
yellow cautionary curve sign indicating a safe speed of 10 mph.  At the intersection there is a turning maneuver of
more than 90 degrees. Residents indicated a need for a flashing LED warning sign and have talked to Public
Works.

Problem resolved with signing

5 T&CC member evaluation of road and intersection priorities.

Three committee members submitted evaluations.  Dave Watson’s evaluation included logical development phases on a dateline with related
costs and resulting RIF fund balances.  This is very much in line with realistic 5-year CIP concepts that we should be trying to achieve.  Dave
will create a unified list of CIP projects which chair will forward to committee members.  This should be done in time toe have member
evaluations available for a May 11th meeting.

Peggy Cox presented a request to install all-way stop signs at Camino Caballo and Waypoint.

6 Next Meeting:  May 11th and 18th, 2006


